Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 19th October 2023
Present: Cllrs Jason Jennings (Chair), Barbara Priest, Elwyn Morse, Kathrin Williams, Liz Burns, Jane Ashbridge, Mark Simpkins. 
Cllr Jennings welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllr Peter Morgan. The Council accepted these and the reason for them and wished him a speedy recovery. 

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 21st September had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Storage on the Green. The transfer of items held off site into either the container or the storeroom had been completed. The sorting and disposal of items held had also been largely completed. Shelving was needed in the container to safely store the marquee accessibly. Thanks were expressed to all those who had helped get this done. It was agreed to look at getting replacement tables for the Hall that stacked more compactly. It was also raised that some minor electrical work was needed to repair the external lighting and to fit additional sockets in the kitchen. These would be done by the original contractor for the building works as part of their ongoing chargeable maintenance work. 

Bus stop renovation project. The Clerk reported that the grant bid had not been successful. After discussion it was agreed to go ahead with the repair work necessary, funding from the Council’s own funds, because the bus shelter was a well appreciated feature of the village. Quotes or estimates would be obtained. 

Play Park surfacing. This had been completed and the Play Park re-opened. It was agreed that the Clerk would request inspection feedback from PCC on the surfacing prior to paying the full invoice when it is received. Old matting had been taken to put around the container – any surplus would be offered to the community. 

Fireworks and bonfire event. The details for this were discussed and agreed. Knights Court residents would be requested not to park in the bay parking area for safety reasons. The risk assessment was agreed. The school would be responsible for managing their bucket collection.

6) New items of business:

Remembrance 2023. The usual organisers (Templeton Heritage Group) found themselves unable to continue to arrange this beyond this year, and some elements had not yet been confirmed for this year. Cllrs would ask contacts to fill in the current gaps such as the trumpeter, and later in the year ask the wider community who would be willing to take on the organisation of it in future years.

2022-2023 external audit. This had been completed, with no issues raised at all.  This completed the audit cycle for that year. The Clerk was thanked for all her hard work in achieving this for another year. 

7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This had been previously noted.
· One Voice Wales training. This was noted.
· Pembrokeshire polling districts, places and stations review 9th October-1st December. This was noted. 
· OPCC invitation to visit Dyfed Powys police headquarters. This was noted.

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse stated that further to the above mentioned polling districts review, there was also going to be a ward review within Pembrokeshire to ensure democratic equality amongst the various wards. Any changes would ensure each ward had a roughly equal number of electors per local councillor.

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £23,451.33 as at 15th October 2023
[bookmark: _GoBack]Reserves account £13,066.60 as at 15th October 2023. 
       Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation.

Income received:	none				
Current/anticipated invoices:    
			Caretaker – salary for October
			HMRC – tax for October
			Clerk – salary and expenses for October

The above expenditure was unanimously agreed.
10) Planning. 
23 /0388/PA. Change of use from a current guest house to a children’s care home. Creation of new link between main house and annex and associated works. Cross Villa, Templeton. SA67 8SL. Application received 10-8-2023. Application conditionally approved 3-10-23
 
11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Jennings requested that a letter of thanks to Narberth Rugby Club be sent for their spiking of the Green recently. This would be done. 

Concern was raised about the bank that formed the north boundary of Poyers Grove and St John’s Church. It was agreed that the stability of this, and management of any growth of trees in it, were the responsibility of either Ateb or the Church to address.

Cllr Simpkins agreed to be the duty Cllr for the upcoming Templeton Together event on 25th November. 

12) Next meeting. 
The next normal meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 16th November 2023, starting at 7.30pm.

Cllr Jennings then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.50pm.
